
Quality &Performance Scrutiny Committee 28th June 2004

Action Sheet
Present 

Members: Councillors Jolley, Owen, Compton, B. Lea, Miller, Holt, and Garrido.

Officers: Russell Bernstein, Peter Kidd, (Scrutiny Support).

Apologies: Councillors, Dawson (Chair), Humphreys, Dobbs, and Powell
	ITEM
	ACTION REQUIRED
	RESPONSIBLE

MEMBER / OFFICER
	TIMESCALE

	Pre-meeting briefing


	In order to familiarise new Members, within the pre-meeting briefing, Members received a brief presentation on the simplified terms of reference for this committee and for the Audit Sub Committee, as well as examples of work carried out in the previous year. the membership of the Audit Sub is drawn from Q&P nominations for vacancies will be finalised at the next meeting. (Aug 23rd) Russell will email members to canvas interest

Any Members new to the committee, who wish for further familiarisation, can contact Russell for an in-depth introduction to Q&P.
	Russell Bernstein / Peter Kidd
	

	Election of Deputy Chair
	Councillor Jolley, proposed by Cllr. Holt, seconded by Cllr. Lea was duly elected Deputy Chair. 

In the Absence of Cllr. Dawson Cllr. Chaired the meeting
	
	

	Action Sheet & matters arising

The Action Sheet from the Audit Sub Committee meeting was also presented.
	Simon Malcolm’s written response to issues raised by members following the marketing and communication presentation at the last meeting will be shared with appropriate members.

Members were concerned to hear that the start of the mobile phone contract had been delayed; the Lead Member for Corporate Services assured members that the contract would begin by end of August after agreement had been reached over the contract detail and supply problems resolved.

Members asked when the Employee Survey would be available this will be at the next meeting (Aug 23rd)

An annual monitoring report on the mobile phone contract will be scheduled into the workplan at an appropriate time.

Members asked if the City Council provided opportunities for work experience placements, this was confirmed.

Questions about the trainees scheme were asked, Budget Scrutiny are looking at the financial impact and costs associated with training, also the Personnel Service and Performance Plan included a planned review of the in-house trainee programme which, when complete, will come to Q&P.
	Peter Kidd

Martin Smith
	As soon as possible

August



	Forward Plan
	Councillor Lea asked for the detail on decision 38 from the Forward Plan.
	Linda Sharples
	As soon as  possible

	Corporate Services Service Plan presented by Alan Westwood with Cllrs. Hinds and Murphy and Alison Lobley 
	This report provided members with a review of 2003/04 and a look forward to 2004/05. Alan briefly highlighted the key achievements as well as areas for improvement along with actions planned to secure the progress 

Members asked for clarification over certain issues

Some of the expressions used in the report were not precise enough.

Detail of performance of ICT the report suggested good results, a vague description – it was not easy to be more specific because of complex benchmarking but they were in the top quartile for over half of the transactions.

The amalgamation of mayoralty and members staff will be reviewed after a full 12 months.

The implementation of corporate credit card has taken a longer time than predicted due to the security and technical issues caused when trying to deal with various computer systems, but progress is now improving.

The saving on communication costs will be further enhanced by the spread of the use of a Gateway system to major City Council locations.

Alan will investigate the issue of phones for Members use, which are barred for dialling certain numbers.

Added focus should be given to the rollout of document management across the city council following a Business Process Re-engineering investigation, the results are available soon.

The schedule for the LIFT project has slipped but Corporate Services will continue to work with partners to ensure the delivery of services is seamless.

The Directorate included Action Plans on Equalities, where it is making good progress and the various stakeholder consultation exercises planned for the coming year.

Members were pleased to endorse the Services Plan and will receive the monitoring reports as scheduled in the workplan.
	Alan Westwood

Alan Westwood

Peter Kidd to Schedule to workplan
	Regular reporting item

By September 2005

As soon as Possible

	Personnel and Performance Draft Service Plan 2004/05 presented by Martin Smith and Mike Bleese 
	Still a working draft the final report will be ready in August. This report set out the key service objectives and targets and outlined the Key influences and challenges faced by the Division in the coming year. The HR strategy should be completed in July. Martin will inform the Committee as to when the Quality of Life Survey results will be available. The review of trainees across the City Council is scheduled later in the year and Members noted a report on costs of training is to be presented to Budget Scrutiny and they asked for a statement as to the extent of apprenticeships across the authority be included.

The question of work experience was mentioned, the Division does organise school placements across the City Council and various ad hoc placements take place. School leavers and vacation placement are also recruited to on specific projects from time to time.

Strategic Partnering – the Division is constantly looking at opportunities to engage partners where improvements and efficiencies could be made external trainers is an example, though there is nothing specific in process at the moment

The final version of the Service Plan will come back to the Scrutiny Committee when ready – 

The comment on trainees will be passed to Budget Scrutiny.

The Quality of Life Survey results will be chased up by Martin and presented to Committee when available
	Martin Smith

Martin Smith

Martin Smith
	As soon as possible

	Any other Business


	Comments were made about the Stephen Leach Report, in particular that Scrutiny members had not had the opportunity to discuss the findings and an action plan for improvement was being prepared. The Chair will take the comments to the next meeting of the Scrutiny Chairs to discuss how the input from members can be achieved.
	Scrutiny Chairs
	Regular Reporting Item



	Work programme
	The workplan will be reviewed with Councillor Dawson on his return and will incorporate items flagged already by Members and any future items


	Peter Kidd
	23rd August

	Any Other Business
	
	
	


	Chairman
	Cllr J. Dawson
	0161 793 5014

	Assistant Director
	Russell Bernstein
	0161 793 3530

	Scrutiny Support Officer
	Peter Kidd
	0161 793 3322


If you have any queries, please don’t hesitate to contact Peter Kidd. 

Date of next meeting: 23rd August 2004
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